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10 good reasons to come to the ACI Conference   
1. Experience international friendship 
2. See your “old” friends from around the world 
3. Make new friends from Belgium, France, Germany, Iceland, Israel, Italy, 

Morocco, Norway, The Netherlands, Romania,  South Africa, 
Switzerland, USA,  United Kingdom, Zambia and our new countries 
Madagascar and Malta 

4. Be part and have a voice in the working of Agora Club International 
5. Have an AGM and Gala dinner at a unique location : Château du 

Galoupet wine estate 
6. See a beautiful part of the world: The French Rivièra !  
7. Just relax or join some wonderful tours our AC Hyères friends worked 

out for us 
8. Bring your family 
9. Learn French  , enjoy the local cuisine and local wines 
10. HAVE FUN FUN FUN !!! 

 

        Lots of love and looking forward to see you all in Hyères! 

                            Veerle     

                                  ACI President 2012-2013   
 

NNOOTT  TTOOOO  LLAATTEE  TTOO  BBOOOOKK!!  AAllll  rreeggiissttrraattiioonnss::  wwwwww..aaggoorraacclluubbiinntteerrnnaattiioonnaall..ccoomm  
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Next 3 months 
28. August-01. September RTI AGM in Valence, France  

21. September Charter AC 7 Tours, France 
07.-10. October Boardmeeting 5 in Hyères, France  

11.-13. October ACI AGM in Hyères, France 
14. October Boardmeeting 1 and 2 in Hyères, France 

25.-27. October Club 41 International HYM, Örenäs Castle Sweden 
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AMARULA  CLUB 1 SA  -  A PLAYGROUND PROJECT ON NATIONAL 

WOMEN’S DAY!  

 

The ladies of Amarula 1, South Africa,  recently had great fun restoring an old rusted jungle 

gym to its finer glory. The Child Protection Unit  often has young children who have been 

taken away from one or both abusive parents. While waiting for paperwork, procedures, court 

appearances etc , these young children and their mothers or care givers are left at the child 

protection unit – often for hours on end.  

 

Amarula 1 has decided to create a playground where the young children can play freely and 

safely, this way taking up some of the long hours of waiting  as well as taking their little 

minds off the trauma they are facing, even if just for a  few hours. 

 

The first project is  the jungle gym. Painting was great fun and I think we had more paint in 

our  hair, arms and bodies than on the jungle gym!! We climbed up and over as we cheerfully 

 painted the bright colours, reliving our own childhood days and giggling like girls do.  

 

All this on  South Africa’s  National Women’s Day. This is a work in progress  and I for one 

cannot wait for the next step! 

 

Reports ACI 

ACI 

BOARD 
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All this on South Africa’s  National Women’s Day. This is a work in progress and I for one 

cannot wait for the next step! 

 

 

Impressions of Poquerole Island 

We will surely feel like being on holiday!!!!! 
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The year 2012-2013 started by attending the LCZ AGM in Chisamba then, where we were we 

agreed that Agora in Zambia was the official club for members being wheeled out of Ladies 

Circle.  This was to provide synergies supporting both clubs for growth and sustainability.  

The Inauguration for Charity Ngandu to receive the Chain of Office was to be conducted at 

this AGM but was deferred to next meeting as Charity befell a funeral in the family.  

In the year under review, we agreed that the meetings for Agora Lusaka were to be in 

breakfast form and or a dinner meeting which ever suited the hostess of the month.  We also 

had the privilege of providing the hostess with a present of something that was befitting of the 

hostess by secret investigation which culminated to a pleasant surprise. 

At the Agora meeting held on 18
th

 January 2013, it was resolved that Agora was to  support 

Ladies Circle Zambia in their preparations for the international Ladies Circle Conference 

scheduled for August 21
st
 to 25

th
 2013 and to get involved in their activities as a support and 

motivation group. 

We have enjoyed and managed to participate in almost all their activities accordingly and 

fulfilled our Moto of Continued friendship and Networking. 

Talent Show 

On Saturday 7
th

 July 2012 we joined the Ladies Circle Zambia in their fundraising talent show 

which was a great family outing; it was indeed an afternoon of fun and entertainment for the 

whole family. 

The International Women’s Day in March 

Agora members were part of the International Women’s Day.  We had fun afterwards. 

 

 

 

Reports countries 
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The LCI 2013 Conference Preparatory Meetings   

The Agora ladies have been involved in the preparations of the LCI Conference.  The Founder 

President and past LCI President has been working closely as Consultant and making sure that 

the LCI procedures are in place. 

HOSTING WELCOME RECEPTION LCI PRESIDENT 

Member of Agora, was proud to host the welcome reception for the LCI President Gitte 

accompanied by Past President LC Denmark.  The reception was supported by Zambia 

Tourism Board. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LCZ AGM 

24
th

 to 26
th

 may 2013 was the LCZ annual general meeting and the Agora ladies where there 

in full force to give guidance and support.  It must be noted that the support we give is that 

one which allows growth and not interference. 
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The LCI 2013 Awareness Walk 

Agora members participated in the awareness walk which took place on 17
th

 June 2013 and 

was graced by the Deputy Mayor of the City of Lusaka.  We had a rare opportunity to lunch 

with The Mayor after the walk and it was a huge success.  The Agora members also raised 

funds for LCZ. Below is group picture with Mayor of the City of Lusaka. 

 

 

 

 

 

On 27
th

 July 2013Agora ladies were invited to a lunch by LCZ where most of our members 

were greatly honored for their contribution to Ladies Circle in Zambia. Charity was requested 

to talk about her experiences in the short time that she spent in Circle.  She highlighted to the 

Circlers that she has continued her friendships in Agora and trying to promote to all that they 

should not worry about the age limit as there is Agora Lusaka to carry on having fun with a 

purpose. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Charity Ng’andu, President 

 

Sylvia B Mwansa, 

IPP/ Membership 



 
 
 

11 
 

 

 

The year 2012-2013 reveals determination, involvement and commitment stronger than ever 

among the members of our club, through all its achievements. As evidence to this commitment 

we can mention all the lectures scheduled by the CAC1 this year such as: 

 Initiation to Yoga 

 Initiation to coaching 

 Women in rural areas   

 Initiation to sophrology  

As for the social actions all the members of our club have unanimously chosen, this year, to work 

with the association “Le Petit Monde” that provides schooling and academic learning to kids 

aged  4 to 12 all from destitute families and disadvantaged backgrounds. Several visits to this 

institution took place to prepare the CAC1 help. Indeed food, school uniforms, furniture were 

donated. Some kids have also been sponsored by members or supporters of our club. 

As mentioned in one of our previous reports CAC1 also participated in a project that aimed at 

providing and supplying food money and especially blankets to the inhabitants of the village 

Anfgou located in a very mountainous areas in the Atlas, where the population suffered from 

extreme cold this year. We were happy to offer our share to this very generous and   

humanitarian expedition 

Moreover in accordance with our long term collaboration with the charity “Solidarité Feminine” 

founded by Mrs Chenna who tries hard to alleviate the suffering and hardships of single mothers, 

once again we organized a circumcision day for little boys and ear piercing for little girls. Along 

with these medical acts boys and girls were given modern and traditional clothes, toys, candies 

and food for the single mothers. 
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Last but not least two Gala dinners have been successfully organized this year, the first one to 

celebrate the first anniversary of the Casablanca Agora Club creation. The second one was 

scheduled on June 22, 2013 as the last event of this year. With delicious Moroccan food, 

traditional music and   dancing in a very friendly and warm atmosphere, this party was a 

particularly enjoyable and entertaining for all Agora club members as we do hope it has been for 

our guests too, especially the Agora International President Ms Veerle De Jonge and  all the 

presidents and members of lady Circle, Round table and 41 Clubs. Their presence undoubtedly 

greatly contributed in making this event a memorable and very agreeable party. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Here is the new board  

       of our British friends      

       in Southend-on-Sea 

          From left to right: 

          Louise (VP), Nicky (S), 

          Sandra (P), Tracey (T) 

 

 

 


